









































Peninsula come and get answers to their questions. There are young and old that come to speak
to a representative.

During the month of August 20.7% of our seniors that participated at the senior center were
over the age of 85 years. 10.9% were aged80 — 84 years old, 16.3% were between 75 — 79 years
old, 18% were aged 70 ~ 74 years old and 34% were 60 through 69 years old. We are meeting
the various generations of seniors, and we continue to grow. During the month of August we
served 1,629 home meals and 1,395 congregate meals and 85 non senior meals.

September brings change of season. The rain seems like it has continued most of the summer
but this writer wonders if we will have an “Indian Summer?” As the days grow shorter and cooler
we know the darkness will continue. There is still laughter, activity, sharing of friendships inside
the Kenai Senior Center.

One of the exciting happenings are the people coming into the center early for coffee, read
the newspaper, eat a continental breakfast and visit with one another. This quarter there were
240 people enjoyed the early morning gatherings.

88 seniors participated in wellness and exercise. 30 community people had their flu shots
given at the senior center. 21 seniors had blood pressure checks.

16 seniors participated in various arts and crafts classes, i.e. beading, craft painting, crafty
crafters, and sewing group.

There were 4 seniors that participated in guitar lessons and 10 seniors practiced and
entertained with their bell playing.

During September there were various “special” lunches. We celebrated Alzheimer’s Day,
Banana Day, Cheeseburger Day, Fall Prevention Day and Voter Lunch Day. There were a total of
117 seniors in attendance.

In September Vintage Pointe Manor, the senior housing celebrated “Grounds to Celebrate,”
25 years of being open and providing independent living for seniors in Kenai. There were 125
people present. Tours were given and a short program chronologically telling the story how at
first the senior housing was a vision and became a reality on the Peninsula as the first
independent senior housing facility. Today, there is one senior still living at Vintage Pointe who
was an original senior that waited in line outside the housing to be the first to pick her apartment.
When she moved in, she was 67 and today she is 92 years old. “Aging within the Community” is
what the senior center is all about!

18.1% of the seniors that attended the senior center in September were aged 70 to 74. 16%
were seniors within the 75 to 79 age group, 12.1% were 80 to 84 years of age and 19.9% were
over the age of 85.

This is the last month the Director is in her position. Her last day is the 29 of September. The
seniors gave a wonderful retirement party for her. She was very overwhelmed by all the good
wishes. There was at least 170 people present. A great time was had by all, much positive energy
during the whole evening. The Director would like to thank the Borough for all the support you
have given the senior center and she has enjoyed working with staff at the Borough. Thank you
vy much for supporting the Kenai Senior{ iter.

The Director is shortening the month of Sept.  »er, not all the statistics are in, but enough
of them to finish this report. Next quarter, the new Director, Kathy Romain will be writing the

report.





















